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Dear Friends, 
 
Remember the cowardly lion in the Wizard of Oz?  Dorothy first meets him in the forest.  
She intercedes for her friends and hits the lion on the nose.  ñMy goodness, what a fuss 
you're making! Well, naturally, when you go around picking on things weaker than you 
are. Why, you're nothing but a great big coward!ò  He agrees crying, ñYou're right, I am 
a coward! I haven't any courage at all. I even scare myself. Look at the circles under my 
eyes. I haven't slept in weeks!ò  The tin man asks him, ñWhy don't you try counting 
sheep?ò  The lion responds, ñThat doesn't do any good, I'm afraid of 'em.ò 
 
The guy chosen to take over Mosesô position is also in need of some courage.  Even 
though God promises to be with him like Moses, he is not feeling the courage.  Mosesô 

shoes or sandals are way too big to fill!  Three times God tells him to be strong and courageous (Joshua 1:6-9).  
God even commands him to be courageous, do not be frightened or discouraged.   
 
Where do we find our courage?  The lion had it all the time.  Joshua grows into a strong, faithful leader moving 
the Israelites into the Promise Land.  What about us?  How is your courage these days?   
 
In a Presbyterian Outlook article, Earl Palmer writes about three words in the Bible that describe courage.  
First, is the word that describes risk.   Joseph of Arimathea went boldly to Pilate asking him for the dead body 
of Jesus (Mark 16:43).  It took courage to request the body of a criminal from the most powerful man in Jerusa-
lem.  He had courage.  Another word defining courage is found in Philippians.  Paul is talking about his goal in 
life.  He wants to speak with all boldness so Christ is exalted in his life or death.  It is the opposite of keeping a 
secret.  He wants his life to openly display the gospel message.  It takes courage to prioritize Jesus Christ more 
than our desires and wishes.  Finally, the last word for courage is often described as steadfastness or endurance.  
It means to stay focused and not quit.  The book of James articulates it this way, ñBlessed is anyone who en-
duresò (James 1:12).   
 
In May 2012, a man attacked and killed five people.  Jo Ann Stremler, one of the organists, at University Pres-
byterian Church, saw the tragedy unfolding at a cafe and rushed to help one of the victims.  She faced the killer 
as he drove off in the victimôs car but still assured the fatally wounded woman she was not alone.  This is cour-
age.   
 
Courage is stepping out of our comfort zones to help others.  It is listening to someone you may not agree with 
religiously or politically, trying to understand their position.   Courage is exemplified when we give time serv-
ing people we donôt know and who are different than us.  It is giving more money to help someone in need, 
sacrificing some of our spending plans.  Courage is sharing our perspective of Godôs love with another person 
who seems to be empty and hurting.  Courage is needed when we spend time with people who are sick and 
hurting, knowing we cannot fix their pain.   
 
God promises to always be with us even in the midst of  ñLions, and tigers, and bears, Oh my!ò  Have courage.  
We are never alone.   
 
Love and Prayers, 



The Hendersonville Home Bound Meals Program (HBMP) is an all volunteer organization founded 
in 1982 to serve the elderly population of Hendersonville.  In 1982 the average number of meals 
served was 17.  Today the average number served is 115 and we have a waiting list.  Our ability to 
serve the increasing demand is only limited by our funding.  HBMP is a 501C3 tax exempt pro-
gram.  We rely on grants, donations from civic groups, churches, donation boxes, and individuals.  
Our major fundraiser is our Pancake Breakfast and Silent Auction held the last Saturday in October.  

Funds received during the year go directly to cost of meals; no recipient is required to contribute but many do con-
tribute something.  Volunteers for HBMP deliver meals 5 days a week but just as important they provide a friendly 
visit and quick safety check.  If you or someone you know would like more information about volunteering or ap-
plying for the meals call 615.824.0811 and speak to the site manager.   

Our March Mission of the Month is the Martha O'Bryan Center in Nashville. Founded in 1894 by 
the Gleaners Society at First Presbyterian Church-Nashville, the Center was established to support 
impoverished North Nashville residents.  Since 1948, they have operated out of Cayce Place 
Apartments, a 710 unit affordable housing community less than a mile from downtown, and more 
recently another location south of downtown serving the Napier Place/Sudekum Apartment com-
munities. The average annual income of these families is less than $7,500. The Center provides 

assistance to families living in those housing communities through comprehensive academic, social-emotional and 
enrichment programming through partner organizations.  They also provide pastoral care and counseling. We are 
proud to support this worthy mission through a one-time gift each year. 
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Big News from the Missions UnitðThis year there are a few changes for 2019.  We will 
host Rise Against Hunger here at our church hoping to involve more of our members.  The 
event will be hosted on June 29th, a Saturday morning.  We will also be starting Operation 
Christmas Child in August to make room for some new Christmas missions.   
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Ever want to improve the sermons?  Maybe offer a little help, assistance, direction?  Well now is 
your chance.  There is a Lenten Sermon Bible study on Tuesdays during Lent.  You can meet with 
Michael to discuss the weekôs sermon.  He will share some information from his study and ask ques-
tions that will help in the formation of the sermon.  These gatherings will be on Tuesdays, March 
19th, 26th, April 2nd, 9th, and 16th from 11:00-12:00 p.m. 

SAVE THE DATE! 
April 30, 2019ð10:00 a.m.ðMartin Hall 
Morning Coffee with Angela Howell, 
artist, inspirational speaker, and author of 

Finding The Giftð 
Daily Meditations For Mindfulness 
More information to follow. 

 

 

First Presbyterian Church became important in our lives when our son, 
Drew, was enrolled in the 1 year old class in the Presbyterian Day School.  
Ms. Betty worked her magic on him that he remembers yet today.  We 
both had strong Presbyterian backgrounds and decided it was a great fit 
for us where our family could worship with so many wonderful Christian 
families, so we joined the Church in 1985.  Other aspects of the Church 
were important to us as well é we especially appreciated the financial 
and personal commitment to Missions, and the historic presence of the 
church for so many years in our community, all of which are still actively 
prominent in our Church today.  As we approach our 150th Anniversary, 

we look back to the legacy of our predecessors, and look forward to the Churchôs continued mission of serving 
Christ through service to others.ðEd & Janet Covington 
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When asked to write more about my statement that "belonging" to this 
church family since 1968, when we were celebrating the 100th anniver-
sary, had made such a positive difference in our life , I was concerned 
that the result would sound like a "brag sheet".  But as I write, I realize 
that what I want to communicate is not "Wow, look at all Bill and 
Sandy did for this church", but "Wow, look how much this church has 
done for Bill and Sandy!" The countless opportunities to participate in 
service to others, learning opportunities, leadership opportunities and 
participation in music and worship, have enriched our lives beyond 
measure. 

 
For Bill, being a Deacon as a very young man and then an Elder began a life-long love of serv-
ing God. As Clerk of Session for six years he "grew" in many ways. Facilitating Disciples Bible Study Classes gave 
him a chance to learn and teach and lead.  He spent many hours each day studying and preparing.   
          
Shortly after Bill retired, he became involved in Homebound Meals, the program that this church helped start some 
years before.  He delivered meals for twenty plus years and, after I retired from the organ playing, I joined him.  We 
enjoyed the contacts with the folks receiving the lunches, and the sense of making a difference in people's lives.  We 
continued delivering until we were older and less "spry" than the folks to whom we brought meals.  I got the mes-
sage when one lady answered the door, looked at me and said, "Goodness, you are worse off than I am!" 
 
Many years ago Bill and I were co-leaders of the Youth Group with Dick and Grace Newton, who became life-long 
friends.  This was a blessing to both of us and very meaningful to our own children who were teenagers and active in 
the group. 
 
My early years here at First Presbyterian were concerned with music and worship, I directed a Youth Choir, sang in 
the Adult Choir and served as organist for the second service, when the congregation became large enough to re-
quire it. I love music and especially the great hymns and liturgy of the church.  Being alone in the beautiful old sanc-
tuary, practicing the organ, was a spiritual experience for me and in the years after Mary Martin retired, after serving 
forty plus years as organist, and after I had retired from teaching First Graders, those hours alone with God and the 
wonderful organ filled my life with joy! 
 
In more recent years the opportunity to learn in the Disciples Classes helped me find meaning in my life and shaped 
and strengthened my faith. 
 
The friendships and opportunities to serve the community, to study and learn and experience true fellowship in Pres-
byterian Women filled my retirement years to the brim. 
 
As I read back over what I have written, I realize the many wonderful church experiences I have not mentioned. 
Connection Groups, Gloria Deanerôs stimulating Adult Sunday School Class, Evening Book Group, Women's Book 
Group, Nacome Retreats, a week long Habitat Build in Virginia, ASP Service Projects and other Mission Committee 
Activities, to name a few!  
 
 Bill and I joined this church family in 1968. We moved to the Louisville area in 1976 and, when we retired in 1993, 
we returned to Hendersonville and moved right back into this warm, wonderful congregation.  You really can "go 
home again!" This church has shaped our lives in positive ways as a family, as a married couple and as members of 
a loving community of God's disciples. We are grateful to God! - Bill & Sandy Keene 
 
 

           BIDDEN OR UNBIDDEN, GOD HAS BEEN, IS, AND WILL BE PRESENT. 
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Happy Anniversary Church!  

We will be celebrating our churches Sesquicentennial (150th) anniversary in 
2019.  October 9th is the official day our church began in 1869.  There will be 

many events leading up to this celebration.  If anyone has any photographs or in-
formation on the church history that you would like to share, please contact Freda 
Blackwell or you can leave the information in the 150th Anniversary mail slot 

outside the church office. 



The Eyeglass Drive for Luke Bateyôs Webelos Pack 407 was a huge 
success.  The group collected over 250 pairs of glasses for the Volun-
teer State Community College ophthalmic technician deparmentôs 
upcoming trip to Guatemala. 

The Souper Bowl of Caring has a huge success!  
We raised $1,104.26 to support the ministry of the 
Hendersonville Samaritan Center.  Thanks to eve-
ryone who made and brought soup, desserts and 
other treats.  Extra special thanks to Amy Bish 
who, with our outstanding young people, put to-
gether this memorable and meaningful event. 

Confirmation Class has begun.  Keep in your 
prayers Morgan Thompson, Sasha Dishman, Ariana 
Elkins, Avery Batey, Joseph Dye, Luke Batey, 
Brayden Elliott, Will Masters, their parents, and 
teachers (Karen Baylor, Jana Cleveland, Stan and 
Kathy Campbell, Amy and Tim Bish, and Michael). 

Confirmation Class deep in thought! 

Thanks to Freda Blackwell, Brenda Hubbell and 
Kay Keck for hosting the Youth Progressive 
Dinner. 
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